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Freedom of Information Request

You asked for the following:
”I wanted some information about the prison catchment area and if Leicester fell into it? Do you have a link where I could find information about how far a prisoner should be from his home”.
. 
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) and has been forwarded to me as I have responsibility for the collection of data for this subject area in the National Offender Management Service (NOMS). I can confirm that the MoJ is able to provide you with information that you have asked for and this is set out below.
Depending on your definition of “catchment area”, as a local prison in NOMS’s East Midlands region, HMP Leicester holds offenders on remand who have been sent to them by their local courts. Once sentenced, and depending on the offender’s categorisation and sentence plan, the offender pathway may lead to them being allocated to one of the following establishments:

· category Bs – HMPs Dovegate, Lowdham Grange, Rye Hill;
· category Cs – HMPs Onley, Ranby, Stocken, Whatton, Littlehey, Linclon; and
· category Ds – HMPs North Sea Camp and Sudbury.

There is no policy stating that offenders need to be held close to home but NOMS aims to place offenders close to home where space and offenders’ sentence planning needs are available.

The Government is undertaking a significant programme of replacing accommodation which is old, inefficient or has limited long-term strategic value and by reshaping the rest of the prison estate so that we are able to release offenders closer to home which improves their resettlement and reduces reoffending. Currently placing offenders closer to home along with delivering the offenders sentence plan is not always possible while taking into consideration the offender’s categorisation, availability of prison spaces, remoteness of the offenders home or the prison and the need to move prisoners around the prison estate to ease population pressures and complete the offenders sentence plan where intervention courses have been identified.
As announced by the Secretary of State for Justice in July 2013, one of the key aspects of the Government’s Transforming Rehabilitation programme, is a nationwide “through the prison gate” resettlement service to progress adult male offenders seamlessly from custody into the community. From 2015, the overwhelming majority of offenders will be released from one of their home area’s designated resettlement prisons, with a package of support to reduce the risk of reoffending.  Leicester (as an adult male local) will be part of the Derbyshire, Nottinghamshire and Leicestershire Contract Package Area (CPA).
We intend that the same provider will be able to support prison staff in delivering the induction of an offender into custody, provide them with resettlement support before release, meet them at the prison gates and continue work in the community. The system of resettlement prisons will enable the provider of rehabilitation services for the CPA to allocate staff to engage with offenders during their time in custody, and then provide continuous service through their resettlement in the community.
Where offenders’ close family have difficulty in visiting the offender, the Government also operates the Assisted Prison Visit’ Scheme, which exists to help with travel expenses for offenders close relatives, partners or sole visitors who meet the qualifying rules on income.
